Minutes of the Roos Parish Council meeting held in the

Memorial Institute Roos on Monday 10th June 2024  

Present: Cllrs D Winter (Chair), A Billany, A Dodson, M Maltas, 

G Massey and B Nisbet.

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs T Cook and B Smales. 
1. Consideration of Councillor’s declaration of interests
There were no changes declared by members to the register of interests.

2. Minutes of the meeting held on 13th May 2024
These were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.

Matters arising from the minutes
3. Highway issues
It was reported that ERYC had delivered the planings which had now been laid by the Community Payback team in Dove Lane and near Ivy Row local path and that the team would be carrying out strimming works of overgrown vegetation in Dove Lane in the near future.

Confirmation was received from ERYC that the potholes on New Road in Owstwick would be attended to by the 13th June.

4. Notice board
A quotation of £1680.00 was received from Chris Dee for the manufacture and installation of a new custom built notice board and it was agreed to approach ERYC as to submission of an application to the Burton Pidsea Wind Farm Fund for this amount prior to the closing date for applications to the fund of 31st July for consideration by the Fund Panel in September.  

5. Public session
A member of the public commented that she would like to provide a bench in the grass verge in Elm Garth in memory of her late husband and she was advised that neighbour consultation would be required as to the actual site she had in mind for the proposed bench together with the approval of ERYC as the authority responsible for the verge area.
6. Correspondence
The Clerk reported that he had previously circulated to members details of the ERYC planning liaison meetings scheduled for 13th and 18th June.

7. Planning
Erection of a dwelling, removal of 1.8m high brick wall and replace with 1m high picket fence and gate and construction of vehicular access (amended plans and description) at land north east of Hansa House Main Street Roos - 24/00402/PLF

It was reported that ERYC's Eastern Area Planning Sub-Committee had met earlier in the day and that the application had been deferred for a site visit and then to be resubmitted to the Sub-Committee for determination.

Fell 1 no. Ash tree due to signs of ash die back and heart rot in the main stem, crown reduce a group of Yew trees by up to one metre for aesthetics and to prevent the trees from becoming too large and outgrowing their position in the Conservation Area at All Saints Church Rectory Road Roos - 24/01656/TCA

It was agreed that no objections be made to the application.

8. Treasurer’s report
The Treasurer sought and received approval for payment of the following account:- 

Roos Institute - hire of meeting room for three meetings - £45.00

9. Any other business
The Chair confirmed that two loose kerb stones outside the doctor's surgery in Hodgson Lane  had been referred to ERYC for remedial works to be undertaken.

Cllr Dodson reported that he had already mowed the Council's grass area in Pilmar Lane on five occasions this year and Cllr Nesbit commented that ERYC's operatives had been actively engaged in verge grass cutting works in Tunstall of late. 

Next meeting
The next meeting to be held in the Memorial Institute on Monday 8th July 2024 commencing at 7.30pm  unless previously advised.

.

